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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
Inter-Office Communication


DATE:		September 27, 2013

TO:		Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors
		Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

FROM:		Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
		
SUBJECT:		AMEND AIRPORT AGREEMENT NO. HP-996 BETWEEN MILWAUKEE COUNTY AND CESSNA AIRCRAFT COMPANY

POLICY
		
County Board approval is required for agreement amendments at General Mitchell International Airport (GMIA).

BACKGROUND

On September 11, 1989 Milwaukee County entered into Airport Agreement No. HP-996 with The Cessna Aircraft Company for the lease of land on which to construct, operate, and maintain an aircraft hangar, apron, and necessary appurtenant facilities for the purpose of storing, servicing, repairing and performing services as a Cessna Citation Service Center for Cessna Citation aircraft.  The agreement was for an initial term of five (5) years with seven (7) automatic renewal terms of five (5) years each.  The apron used for aircraft parking was constructed with Federal Airport Improvement Program funding that required a local share provided by Milwaukee County.  The Cessna Aircraft Company agreed to the responsibility of repaying Milwaukee County for the local share upon completion of the apron construction.

As part of the 2013 airport capital improvement budget, $1,145,000 was allocated for the reconstruction of the original Cessna apron at General Mitchell International Airport (GMIA).  Completion of the Cessna apron reconstruction is eligible for 80% Wisconsin State Bureau of Aeronautics Aid and requires a local share of $229,000 (20% of the project cost) to be paid by Cessna with interest (5%) over a 20 year life.  Airport Agreement No. HP-996 now requires an amendment to reflect the additional payment needed for the apron reconstruction.

RECOMMENDATIONS

Airport staff recommends that Milwaukee County amend Airport Agreement No. HP-996 between Milwaukee County and Cessna Aircraft Company to include the following:

1. The land under lease shall remain at approximately 155,880 square feet.

2. Cessna Aircraft Company will repay Milwaukee County the local share cost of the apron reconstruction project with interest, estimated to be $229,000, over a 20 year period. 



FISCAL NOTE

Wisconsin State Bureau of Aeronautics Aid is available for this project.  The required local match of 20% will initially be funded by the Airport Development Fund.  Cessna will repay Milwaukee County the local share cost over a 20-year period at 5% interest.  


Prepared by:  	Steven Wright, Airport Properties Manager

Approved by:


____________________________    _____________________________
Brian Dranzik, Director		C. Barry Bateman
Department of Transportation	Airport Director	 
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